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To Whom it May Concern:

Words are hardly sufficient tools to describe the esteem I hold for Aria Tanner. 

Over a year ago, Dark Horse Comics was approached by the gaming company Nintendo to do a localization of The Legend of Zelda: Hyrule Historia, which, prior to then, had only been published in Japan. Dark Horse has quite a bit of experience doing localizations, but the deadline was very tight, and the project was extremely ambitious. Even with our stable of some of the finest translators in publishing, there was no way that we would be able to deliver the finished product by the time we were to go to print.

That’s when I met Aria Tanner. 

When it was announced that Dark Horse was publishing Hyrule Historia, Aria contacted us and offered her services. She had already translated many of the pages herself because she was a fan of The Legend of Zelda. I dropped those pages off with our Head of Asian Licensing, Michael Gombos, for his approval. Not only were the translations accurate, but the English versions showcased superior writing skills and a mastery of not one, but two languages.

Aria quickly distinguished herself amongst the other translators, and became not only my primary translator, but also the person I went to when the other translators were struggling to keep pace with the short deadlines. Aria delivered on every level. All of her work was on time or early. She was professional, and, undoubtedly, without her, this book would not have come out on time. She is a large reason that Hyrule Historia went on to become a #1 New York Times Bestseller, and hit the top of the Amazon sales list in six different countries simultaneously. 

Aria Tanner has worked at the highest level of publishing under some extreme circumstances, and was an irreplaceable pillar of professionalism amidst it all. I cannot recommend her highly enough.

Very best,

Patrick Thorpe

Editor 
